ORDER TEMPORARILY SUSPENDING OVERTIME COMPENSATION
POLICY FOR BLANCO COUNTY
LAW ENFORCEMENT PERSONNEL

WHEREAS, a novel coronavirus, now designated SARS-CoV2 which causes the
disease COVID-19, has been declared a global pandemic by the World Health
Organization;

WHEREAS, Blanco County has declared a local disaster;

WHEREAS, the Blanco County Commissioners Court is charged with setting policy
on overtime compensation for all Blanco County personnel; and

WHEREAS, law enforcement personnel are subject to the 207(k) exemption under the
Fair Labor Standards Act Rule 29 CFR 553.200-55 .223;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT ORDERED that the overtime compensation policies, for
licensed personnel of the Sheriff’s Dept., established and approved December 19, 2018, are
hereby suspended.

SO ORDERED BY THE BLANCO COUNTY COMMISSIONERS COURT ON THIS
24TH DAY OF MARCH. 2020,

Brett Bray, Blanco County Judge
ATTEST:

Laura Walla, Blanco County Clerk




